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Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church! 
We are glad that you are worshiping with us this 
morning. If you are visiting with us, we consider 
you an honored guest and pray that you enjoy 
your worship experience. If we can help in any 

way, please see an elder or usher for assistance. 

Over the past several months, the school staff has been highlighted in the newsletter.
Classroom teachers, specials teachers, assistants, Child Care workers and the office staff have
been included. We now come to the team that is responsible for leading that team of workers
to prepare the students to be disciples of Christ through exceptional education and a firm
foundation in God’ Word---our Administrative Team. Meet our Administrators!

MAY 19 & 26 SERVICES
Please note that all services for these three 

Sundays will be in the Sanctuary.  

The styles of worship will remain, just the location is 
changing. We will return to our regular schedule & 
locations on June 2. Thank you for being flexible!

Trinity is accepting applications for substitute 
teachers for the 24-25 school year! If you 

enjoy working with children and youth and are 
interested in serving in this capacity, please 
email your resume to abeaver@trinitylcs.org. 
Requirements: Must have a valid fingerprint 
clearance card flexible; experience working 

with children is preferred. 

TLC MINISTRY PLAN
The annual TLC Mission and Ministry Review  

is now available on the information centers of 
both the Sanctuary and the Family Life Center. 

This Ministry Plan is prepared in preparation for the 
Annual Congregational meeting on 

Sunday, June 2nd at 12:45pm in the Sanctuary.  

In addition, the Slate of Officers are posted in it 
that will be voted on at the congregational meeting. 

Please take one, read through it, and keep us in 
your prayers! It is by God’s grace alone that we are 

able to do so much in His Kingdom!

Deaconess Ruth Fisher
Director of Family Ministry
RFisher@TrinityLCS.org

50th Anniversary Merch! 
As part of Trinity’s 50th Anniversary,
the celebration committee is 
making available for purchase
T-Shirts and Polos that feature 
this 50th Anniversary logo 
embroidered on them. These 
shirts come in multiple styles: 
Men’s, Ladies, Youth, Infant & Toddler in a wide 
assortment of colors and sizes. An insulated lunch 
cooler and two styles of bags of bags have 
been added, also. By popular demand, ladies 
dress blouses have been added!
The prices start at $15.99 and are 
offered “at cost”, there is no profit to 
the church if you order. This is a great 
opportunity to celebrate our 50th 
Anniversary throughout the year! 
Follow the link below or scan this QR 
code to see style the shirts and options, 
and to order. Be sure to check sizing information found 
with the ‘Specifications’ link for each product.

https://bit.ly/50AnniversaryShirts

“There is no such thing as standing still in Christianity. 
Whether a believer marches forward or merely

marks time depends much on his connection with 
God’s Word. Regardless of how hectic our life is or 
how fast each day flies by, we need to find regular 

opportunity for serious Bible study.”
Hebrews, R.E. Lauersdorf, PBC, p.54 

  Heather Chapman 
  serves as Early 
  Childhood Director. 
  She has been on 
  Trinity staff since 
  2006. In addition 
  to Early Childhood 
  Director, Heather 

serves as the Admissions Director 
and Nursery Coordinator for the 
church. She is currently working 
on completing her Early Childhood 
Administration Certificate through 
Concordia University Nebraska. 
Heather attended Arizona State 
University where she received 
her Bachelor of Science degree in 
Political Science. While a student at 
ASU, she met her husband, Mike. 
They have 2 children, Grace and 
Ben, both graduates of Trinity
and then Valley Lutheran. Heather 
loves spending the day with God’s 
little ones and considers being at 
Trinity one of God’s greatest 
blessings. Her favorite Bible verse 
is: from Isaiah 43:1. “I have called 
you by name. You are Mine.”

  Amanda Beaver  
  serves as Assistant  
  Principal. Amanda  
  joined Trinity in  
  2018. She holds  
  BA from in  
  Secondary ED  
  from ASU as well 

as a MA in Curriculum and 
Instruction and an MA in 
Educational Leadership—both 
from American College of 
Education. In addition, Amanda 
has a PhD in Performance  
Psychology from GCU. Amanda 
says, “While there are many 
responsibilities that I have 
(supporting teachers, overseeing 
curriculum adoptions, managing 
accreditation),by far, the most 
important part of ministry is 
that each child hears about 
Jesus every day.” The favorite 
part of her day is watching the 
families drop off their children 
each day! Amanda is married &  
has 2 children who attend Trinity.

  Astraea Rolhoff serves  
  as Principal. Astraea  
  was born and raised in  
  AZ. She earned her BA  
  in Education from ASU  
  and her M.ED in  
  Educational Leadership  
  from NAU. She began 

her ministry at Trinity in 2016. Astraea 
has 24 years of experience in education 
and school administration. Her teaching 
experience includes Kindergarten, 1st, 
and 3rd Grade. In addition to teaching 
experience, she has 17yrs of experience 
in private school leadership. Astraea is 
a Commissioned Worker in the Lutheran 
Church-Missouri Synod (LCMS). One 
of her many blessings includes serving 
in a school where Christ is the center 
of all aspects of the ministry. Astraea 
and her husband, Jonathan, have three 
children; Grace (20), Jonathan (18), 
and Faith (16). They have been active 
members of Trinity for close to two  
decades. The Scripture verse that 
serves as her guide is Philippians 4:13 
“I can do all things through Christ who 
strengthens me.”

Astraea Rohloff
Principal
ARohloff@TrinityLCS.org

Heather Chapman
Early Childhood Director
HChapman@TrinityLCS.org

Questions about Trinity School?



Pastor John Ramsey
Pastor John Ramsey’s 
funeral service will be 
Friday, June 14 th at 10am 
here at Trinity. Following 
the reception, burial will be 
at the National Cemetery in 
Cave Creek. We thank the 
Lord for his faith and life; 
and his service to us as a 
Visitation Pastor for over 15 
years! Please keep his family in your prayers.

AMOS
ATTN Seniors! Our next AMOS get together 
will be on Wednesday, May 22 at 10am. The 
Bible study will be led by Sandy Elledge, we 
will play a game of Dominoes and have a sack 
lunch.  Hope to See you All There.

COLLECTING OLD TRINITY PHOTOS!COLLECTING OLD TRINITY PHOTOS!
The 50th Anniversary Team created a shared The 50th Anniversary Team created a shared 

Google photo album as a “dump” for TLC photos Google photo album as a “dump” for TLC photos 
that might be of interest in a photo album. Feel that might be of interest in a photo album. Feel 

free to add photos you might have of Trinity people,free to add photos you might have of Trinity people,
events, correspondence, etc, and please share the events, correspondence, etc, and please share the 
link with anyone else who might be interested in link with anyone else who might be interested in 

contributing!  If you need to scan pictures, we can contributing!  If you need to scan pictures, we can 
do it!  Please let the church office know.do it!  Please let the church office know.

Here is the link for your photos: Here is the link for your photos: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/iaRYkSEF7HYPwk7Y8https://photos.app.goo.gl/iaRYkSEF7HYPwk7Y8

Prayer of the Week 
Holy Spirit, we thank you for revealing to us 

your Person and Work. We ask that you 
sanctify us, as You work through the Word 
and the Sacrament. Be our Advocate, and 

fill us with yourpresence and power each day. 
Empower us to be bold and courageous in our 
Christian faith and life. In Jesus Name, AMEN!

STUDY THE WORD
God alone can create and preserve faith in us. God 
creates faith in us through the Word. He increases, 
strengthens and confirms faith in us through His 
Word. Hence the best service that anybody can 
render God is diligently to hear and read God’s Word. 
On the other hand, nothing is more perilous than to 
be weary of the Word of God.  Thinking he knows 
enough, a person begins little by little to despise the 
Word until he has lost Christ and the Gospel altogether.  
Commentary on Galatians, Martin Luther  Chapter 1:11-12

The Lutheran  
Church Extension 
Fund (LCEF) has 
been an excellent 
partner with us in 
mission and ministry 
throughout our 50 
years.   They have 
been instrumental 
in our mission and 
vision planning, the 
construction, and 
building process, 
providing our loans,  
and working with us 
during some very 
lean years.  
They once told us 
that we did in 5 
years what most 
churches do over 
25+ years.  The arial 
graphic shows how we built out our campus.  
We are currently in the process of selling about 
8 acres of our vacant land directly east of our 
developed land.  If you invest in LCEF at LCEF.org, 
you are helping LCMS congregations!   
LCEF also operates a bank you can use:  
https://www.lutheranfcu.org

2024 VBS Message from Ms. Ruth
To my fellow VBS lovers,
After much prayer, Pastor and I had to make a 
hard decision for this year, to NOT have Vacation 
Bible School this summer.   
I have been recruiting since before Christmas. 
We have a lot of wonderful and willing 
volunteers. However,  there are areas where we 
need more dedicated staff with the technical ability 
and extended availability to cover several necessary 
areas.  We simply do not have that this year.  
I am disappointed too.  We love sharing the 
good news of Jesus together with our children 
and families in VBS!   But we must do it safely 
and well. 
Praying for the good Lord to lead us! 
Looking forward to seeing how He will supply!
Please pray for God to send us more workers 
in our corner of His kingdom!

NEWS from the LWML
Thank you to all who 
have been giving the 
LWML grocery bags. 
Here is a picture of 
what those bags are 
making. Keep them 
coming. We need to 
make many more of 
these mats for the 
homeless here in 

Arizona.

LWML will be meeting at Pebble Creek, 
Eagles Nest Restaurant at 1pm on the 3rd 

Saturday of June, July, and August. 
If you or your spouse (men are invited)  

plans on attending please contact 
Valerie Severino at 1-623-907-9646 so she 

can make the reservations.
Hope to see you all there!

OASIS & CONFIRMATION
SUMMER BREAK

SEE YOU NEXT in SEPTEMBER
During the school year, we meet every 

Wednesday from 6:30pm-7:45pm. 
CONFIRMATION classes meet Mondays 

(8th grade) and Wednesdays (5-7th grade)

LAND SALE UPDATE
Trinity’s sale of 7.4 acres of vacant land to 
Porter Kyle is completed.  The Purchase and 
Sales Agreement was signed on September 7, 2021 
at an agreed price of $373,000 per acre and closed 
on May 9, 2024. 
The Lutheran Church Extension Fund (LCEF) will 
receive $2 million to pay down the mortgage and, 
after all the fees & expenses are paid, the Church 
will receive $537,758.  We thank the Lord for our 
Congregation and the LCEF organization.  It is by 
God’s grace alone that we are able to have a 
beautiful place to worship, learn, and serve Him!

Why go to the Lord’s Supper?
But those who are mindful of their weakness desire 
to be rid of it and long for help. They should regard 
and use the Sacrament just like a precious antidote 

against the poison that they have in them. Here in the 
Sacrament you are to receive from the lips of Christ 

forgiveness of sin. It contains and brings with it God’s 
grace and the Spirit with all His gifts, protection, 

shelter, and power against death and the devil and all 
misfortune.  So you have, from God, both the com-
mand and the promise of the Lord Jesus Christ. Be-

sides this, from yourself, you have your own distress, 
which is around your neck. Because of your distress 

this command, invitation, and promise are given. This 
ought to move you. For Christ Himself says, “Those 
who are well have no need of a physician, but those 
who are sick” [Matthew 9:12]. In other words, He 
means those who are weary and heavy-laden with 

their sins, with the fear of death, temptations of the 
flesh, and of the devil.  If, therefore, you are heavy 

laden and feel your weakness, then go joyfully to this 
Sacrament and receive refreshment, comfort, and 

strength [Matthew 11:28].
Concordia: The Lutheran Confessions,  

Large Catechism, Sacrament of the Altar, V.70ff

Lutheran Sacrifice
During the years when the Lutheran Confessions (that  
is, the Book of Concord) Were written and defended, 
faithful men and women of God, both laypeople and  
clergy, sacrificed all they had -- in some cases their 
very lives -- to defend and extend the truths of 
God’s Holy Word as confessed by the Lutheran 
Church. Men died in battle fighting to defend the 
right to teach Lutheran precepts in classrooms and 
preach the Lutheran faith in pulpits.

They died defending their cities and towns -- and most 
important, their convictions -- from armies of political and 
church leaders trying to stamp out Lutheranism forever.

Concordia, The Lutheran Confessions, “Introduction ...  
with intrepid hearts”, p10. [slightly adapted]

Are you getting emails from Pastor?
If you are not getting our weekly email each week now, 
then we do not have a good email address for you. 
Please send your email to Pastor & he will get 
you on the list: DBolte@TrinityLCS.org

CHILDREN WELCOME!
Children are always welcome at worship! If you 
are concerned that your little one needs to run off 
energy, our Church Nursery would be happy to help 
during Sunday worship services!  If you would like 
childcare at 6pm Worship, contact Ruth Fisher 480-235-1473 

“God bestowed new life on us in Holy Baptism. 
He now comes to feed and nourish us. 

We cannot go back to the cross, but because 
the risen and ascended Christ possesses all the 
authority of God’s Right Hand, He can and does 

bring the fruits of the cross to us.”  
The Blessings of Weekly Communion, Kenneth W. Wieting, p.21 
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experience includes Kindergarten, 1st, 
and 3rd Grade. In addition to teaching 
experience, she has 17yrs of experience 
in private school leadership. Astraea is 
a Commissioned Worker in the Lutheran 
Church-Missouri Synod (LCMS). One 
of her many blessings includes serving 
in a school where Christ is the center 
of all aspects of the ministry. Astraea 
and her husband, Jonathan, have three 
children; Grace (20), Jonathan (18), 
and Faith (16). They have been active 
members of Trinity for close to two  
decades. The Scripture verse that 
serves as her guide is Philippians 4:13 
“I can do all things through Christ who 
strengthens me.”
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